REGULAR MEETING - MAY 27, 1986

The Pikeville City Commission met in a regular meeting on Tuesday, May 27, 1986, as previously announced at the close of the May 12, 1986 regular meeting. The meeting was rescheduled due to the May 26, 1986 holiday. The meeting was held in the regular meeting place at the Old City Hall Meeting Room at 211 Division Street.

Mayor W. C. Hambley, M.D. called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. with the following members present:

COMMISSIONER:

GREG JUSTICE
ROBERT WEDDLE
FRANK MORRIS
ROBERT PAGE
W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D.

MAYOR:

The minutes for the previous regular meeting of May 12, 1986 were included in each Board Member's agenda package. The motion was made by Robert Page and seconded by Robert Weddle to approve the minutes as submitted. The motion carried unanimously.

In Business from the floor, residents of the lower High Street area asked the Commission to consider renaming the area from 264 - 281 High Street "Saad Avenue" in honor of Clara Saad. Frank Morris made the motion, seconded by Greg Justice to rename 264 - 281 High Street Saad Avenue. The motion carried unanimously.

A request was made that the trash be hauled and the weeds cut at the city cemetery.

In the City Engineer's report, Mr. Sykes brought a change order in the amount of \$1,500.00 before the Commission from Sharp Construction Company (Jack Crim) to bury the 24 inch existing sewer force main in Keel Addition (Duran Phillips Property). Robert Page made the motion, seconded by Robert Weddle to approve this change order. The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sykes was directed to draft a letter to the Turntable Condominiums requesting that they tie into the boulevard sewer.

A quote was received from London Bridge Company for work on the Yost Street Storm Sewer Extension (Alva Phillips). Upon motion by Robert Page and seconded by Greg Justice it was a unanimous decision to approve the work based on the cost estiamte deleting the embankment of fill. The total amount approved is \$9,750.18.

City Bills totaling \$128,899.08 were presented for approval of payment. Robert Page made the motion seconded by Frank Morris to approve payment as requested. The motion carried unanimously.

Project Bills were presented for payment totaling \$61,026.94. Frank Morris made the motion, seconded by Robert Page to approve payment as requested. The motion carried unanimously.

A Resolution was presented and read entitled: 05

A RESOLUTION REQUESTING THE REDESIGNATION OF CERTAIN STATE HIGHWAY ROUTES IN THE CITY OF PIKEVILLE

Commissioner Morris requested that paragraph 4 be amended to include US119 and KY80.

Frank Morris made the motion to adopt the Resolution with the requested amendments. Greg Justice seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Presented to the Commission was a letter from Chuck Chrisman saying the people have been using his property on Cedar Creek on which to dump trash. Police Chief Edmonds was directed to patrol this area and try to find evidence of who is responsible for the dumping.

MINUTES | CITY OF PIKEVILLE

Presented was a proposal from A T & T for a Merlin Phone System for Pikeville. South Central Bell Manager, Art Willett, was present and explained that South Central Bell is currently changing over to the ESSX system which would accommodate any phone sets for about half the cost charged by A T & T. Frank Morris made the motion, seconded by Greg Justice to convert to the ESSX system. The motion carried unanimously.

Robert Page made the motion, seconded by Robert Weddle to adjourn to a closed session to discuss a legal matter. The motion carried unanimously.

Robert Page made the motion, seconded by Greg Justice to reconvene the meeting. The motion carried 5 - 0.

There being no further business to bring before the Commisison, Robert Page made the motion, seconded by Robert Weddle to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously.

APPROVED /s/ W. C. Hambley, M.D. MAYOR

